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Newsletter for the Moor Pool Garden Suburb    Issue 120 June 2022 

A number of factors combined to determine the 

length of my piece for this edition: being told 

that I write too much; the usual plea for brevity from the 

Editor; Simon Stirlingôs excellent contribution which 

covers just about everything that I wanted to include. Itôs 

tempting to resort to that maligned political device and 

simply say, óI agree with Simonô but I wonôt be allowed to 

get away with that. 

The first thing then is to remind everyone about the 

activities over the Jubilee weekend. Tickets are still 

available from Moor Pool News and Wine for the Moor 

Pool Jubilee party on the 4th June. The event starts at 

2:30pm and professional entertainment to suit all tastes 

and ages will be provided. Bring your own picnic. It 

promises to be a lot of fun. 

On Sunday 5th at 10:30am there will be a celebration in 

the Nettlefold Garden which will include the annual Moor 

Pool in Bloom plant sale and the naming of the Jubilee 

Oak. I look forward to hearing the result of this because I 

think itôs true to say that most named oaks have to wait 

hundreds of years before receiving this honour. 

The Margaret Grove foxes continue to provide 

entertainment and interest. The former mangy fox is now 

looking much better and together with several others is a 

daily visitor. A practice that Iôd not seen before was the 

collection of food and then the immediate burying of it at 

the top of the garden. On another occasion my neighbour 

observed what appeared to be male courtesy when a dog 

fox stood by and allowed a vixen to have first choice of 

the food on offer. 

The ability of birds to adapt often astonishes, and another 

new one for me was the device to soften dry bread, first 

used by crows, and then copied by magpies. I inherited 

what I am told is called a nailmakerôs óboshô which must 

have been used by one of the many workers in Harborne. 

Itôs a large bowl shaped cast-iron water container now 

used by thirsty birds and more recently by corvids to dunk 

their food. If anyone has any information about the use of 

the óboshô, please let me know. I understood that it was 

used to cool the red-hot nails. 

On more general issues I need again to remind everyone 

that dropped kerbs and the consequent loss of garden 

space, to allow vehicular access do not meet the 

requirements of the City Councilôs Moor Pool Estate 

Character and Appraisal Plan which was created to ensure 

to ensure the protection and preservation of this beautiful 

 

and historic Estate. A reminder too about the need to keep 

hedges trimmed, particularly those which border 

footpaths. 

A warning next about the activities of car thieves in the 

last couple of weeks. A determined but unsuccessful 

attempt was made to steal a motorhome and a number of 

vehicles on the Estate and surrounding roads have been 

stolen or broken into. 

Almost finally, a big Thank You to Becky Chester who 

came recently with her young son to tidy, clean and paint 

the bench overlooking the pool in memory of her father 

Mike Chester. 

Finally, and despite repeating an item that you will find is 

covered by Simon, I can get in first to say something 

about the Weeping Willow tree on the corner of Moor 

Pool Avenue and Margaret Grove. The transformation 

from what looked like a poor attempt at land art a few 

weeks ago, is amazing. In due course we hope to restore 

the provision of a bench under the tree, from where, as 

countless others have done over the years, the weary can 

continue to watch the activities of the world as it goes by. 

As always, I can be contacted on 0121 426 2134 or at 

johnwhealey@blueyonder.co.uk. Another way to raise 

concerns or ask questions is at the regular coffee mornings 

which are held on the last Saturday of every month. There 

will always be a Committee member present with whom 

and if necessary, a quiet word can be arranged. 

Have a great Summer 

John 

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ ƴƻǘŜΥ tƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ ƴŜǎǝƴƎ ōƛǊŘǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǘǊƛƳƳƛƴƎ 
ƘŜŘƎŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
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D̖̕ỡ Ǧ̛ ̐̕ ̈ F̗̓̈! 

If your Duck does not arrive, gets eaten 

by the dog, you want an extra copy or 

live off the estate, then the current issue 

can be downloaded from 

www.duck.moorpool.com. 

Past issues are also available from 

www.moorpool.com.  

Publication Dates 

/ƭƻǎƛƴƎ 5ŀǘŜ tǳōƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ 5ŀǘŜ 

олǘƘ Wǳƭȅ нлнн !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлнн 

нпǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлнн hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлнн 

нсǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлнн 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлнн 

нуǘƘ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлно CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлно 

нрǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ нлно !ǇǊƛƭ нлно 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ƭŜǧŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ 
ŘǳŎƪϪƳƻƻǊǇƻƻƭΦŎƻƳ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƭƻǎƛƴƎ ŘŀǘŜΦ 

MOORPOOL NEWS & WINE 

 

Please support your local shop 

Are you a member of the 

Moor Pool Heritage Trust? 

It costs nothing and will give you a chance to contribute 

to the running of the estate. If you have lived on the 

estate for over three years you can download further 

details and a joining form from:  

ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦƳƻƻǊǇƻƻƭƘŀƭƭΦƻǊƎΦǳƪκƛƳŀƎŜǎκ
atI¢ψƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭψŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴψŦƻǊψƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇψнлмтΦǇŘŦ  

Forthcoming Events 

/ƻũŜŜ aƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ 
όŜȄŎŜǇǘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊύ 

[ŀǎǘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ 
млΥол-мнΥлл 

IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ !Da {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ нуǘƘ aŀȅ 

WǳōƛƭŜŜ tƛŎƴƛŎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Iŀƭƭ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ пǘƘ WǳƴŜ 

bŜǧƭŜŦƻƭŘ WǳōƛƭŜŜ hŀƪ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ рƘ WǳƴŜ 

¢Ŝŀ 5ŀƴŎŜ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ нуǘƘ WǳƴŜ 

IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ¢ŀƭƪΥ 9ǾƛŜ bŜǧƭŜŦƻƭŘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ рǘƘ Wǳƭȅ 

aƻƻǊ tƻƻƭ 5ŜŎŀǘƘƭƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ омǎǘ Wǳƭȅ 

IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ¢ŀƭƪΥ tƻƭƛŎŜ aǳǎŜǳƳ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ нƴŘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ 

/ƛǊŎƭŜ /ƛƴŜƳŀ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ пǘƘ 

IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ ммǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 

CǳƴƎƛ ²ŀƭƪ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ мсǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 

/ƛǊŎƭŜ /ƛƴŜƳŀ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мсǘƘ 

IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ¢ŀƭƪΥ Dƭŀǎǎ aǳǎŜǳƳ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ  нрǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ 

IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ¢ŀƭƪ Υ .ǊƛŎƪǎ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ  ннƴŘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 

wŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ !Da {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ нуǘƘ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлно 

Sunday, September 4th  

Sunday, October 16th  

ƛƴŦƻϪŎƛǊŎƭŜŎƛƴŜƳŀΦŎƻΦǳƪ  ǿǿǿΦŎƛǊŎƭŜŎƛƴŜƳŀΦŎƻΦǳƪ 
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Lego Amnesty! 

Do you have unused Lego or 

Duplo gathering dust at the 

back of a cupboard or in your 

attic? If so we would welcome 

a donation to the Trust to 

support our free Lego Workshops. (see page 10) 

http://www.moorpool.com
http://www.duck.moorpool.com
http://www.moorpool.com
http://www.moorpoolhall.org.uk/images/MPHT_individual_application_for_membership_2017.pdf
http://www.moorpoolhall.org.uk/images/MPHT_individual_application_for_membership_2017.pdf
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Moor Pool Jubilee Party  

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ WǳƴŜ пǘƘ нлнн  aƻƻǊ tƻƻƭ Iŀƭƭ 

.ƻȄ ƻŦ ¢ǊƛŎƪǎ aŀƎƛŎƛŀƴΣ CŀŎŜ tŀƛƴǝƴƎ 

.ŜŀǘƭŜǎ ǎƻƴƎ ōƻƻƪ ǎǳƴƎ ōȅ 
Ψ¢ƘŜ ¢ǿƻ hŦ ¦ǎΩ 

нΦол ǘƻ рΦллǇƳ 

9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ 

Bring Your Own Picnic Tea  

 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ƴƻǿ ƻƴ ǎŀƭŜ ŀǘ aƻƻǊ tƻƻƭ bŜǿǎ 

hǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ōȅ aƻƻǊ tƻƻƭ wŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ 

9ƴǘǊȅ ōȅ !ŘǾŀƴŎŜ ¢ƛŎƪŜǘ  ϻм ǇŜǊ ƘŜŀŘ  

http://www.moorpool.com
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Circle Cinema 

With our projection equipment 

sitting in forced hibernation for 

over two years it seemed 

prudent to check all was in 

working order rather than face 

humiliation at relaunch. 

With visions of a split, fungus 

riddled screen and exploding projectors, it was with some 

trepidation that our valiant band of volunteers gathered 

one damp April evening, but our fears were unfounded 

and all was well. Jim even took some photos which have 

been posted on our Facebook page. 

So, with the usual covid caveat, we are now planning our 

relaunch in the autumn after the distractions of holidays, 

Jubilees, Commonwealth games and the like. Dates for 

your diary are September 4th and October 16th. Films yet 

to be decided. 

As always, we will keep everyone updated through our 

web site, social media, mailing lists and, of course, this 

publication. If you are not already on our mailing list and 

would like to be, please contact us through the link below.  

ƛƴŦƻϪŎƛǊŎƭŜŎƛƴŜƳŀΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

ǿǿǿΦŎƛǊŎƭŜŎƛƴŜƳŀΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

Club & Society News 

Moorpool Skittles Club 

Our Monday night sessions 

continue and how lovely it has 

been to get back to playing 

skittles. For the moment we are 

playing one session a week - 

Monday from 7.30. We have 

officially started our Summer 

Season, but in reality we have 

continued to meet as before - 

enjoying a light-hearted and informal evening reliving 

óskittles as of old!ô In ónormalô times pre-pandemic we 

played three hands on the flat alley followed by a coffee 

break then three hands on the round alley - as yet we are 

playing straight through without a break but again it is 

hoped that we can resume that before too long. We remain 

cautious owing to the alley being a small space with 

limited ventilation. We are a small but friendly club, 

sessions for now do have some measures associated with 

keeping everyone safe due to Covid but that doesn't stop 

the fun and enjoyment. We would love to welcome 

visitors or new members - over 16 years only due to 

insurance. As we are a small band of players there are 

times when we have to cancel at short notice so if you 

would like to come along it would be good to contact first. 

Entrance to the alley is via the Lower Hall, we hope to see 

you soon. For more information Tina - 

tsuzanne444@gmail.com 

Harborne Tenants Snooker Club 

Harborne Tenants Snooker 

Club, one of Harborneôs best 

kept secrets, has re-opened. 

Great News, theô 6*REDS SNOOKER HANDICAP 

SERIES 2022/2023ô starts again this September. Look out 

the marvellous prizes. The friendly Mix-In, is now a 

regular fixture, every Wednesday 1-4pm, just turn up and 

play. Although these are only for members, joining 

couldnôt be easier. 

Membership runs from 1st April 2022 for the 2022-2023 

session, so please contact us if you are interested in 

joining.  

Please contact either  Glyn Davies on 0121 426 3034 or 

Bob Boucher on 0121 427 4200. 

Moor Pool Wildlife Group 

Have you killed any insects lately? I 

confess I have recently resorted to 

spraying aphids with a solution of 

washing-up liquid - because Iôm 

growing plants for a special purpose. 

Washing-up liquid works by blocking 

the insectsô spiracles, the holes they 

breathe through, and they suffocate. 

Oh, and to protect the same plants 

Iôve also tried using nematodes against slugs. Nematodes 

are supplied by post. Dilute the mixture and water it onto 

the ground and suddenly there are no more slugs eating 

the roots of your plants. Job done. Nematodes are 

microscopic worms that invade the slugsô bodies, 

infecting them with bacteria that kill them. But we canôt 

see whatôs happening, just the outcome that we desire. Itôs 

one of the ethical dilemmas in gardening. We try to 

reduce the amount of chemicals we use because we know 

they are bad for the environment so we try a ónaturalô 

alternative, like nematodes. Biological weapons are better 

than chemical weapons in our war on garden pests, arenôt 

they? Worries about what weapons Putin might use next 

in his war on Ukraine make me question what I use in my 

garden pest war. And indeed, why it should be a war at 

all. Canôt I garden differently and stop all the killing?  

The óspecial purposeô that Iôm growing plants for? Iôm 

doing a óBeautiful Borderô at Gardeners World Live at the 

NEC, 16th - 19th June. At a horticulture show, the aim is 

that every plant on display should be perfect. The show 

theme this year is Wildlife.  And yet, paradoxically, insect 

damage is not permitted. If you come to the show, do 

come along to the Crinkle-crankle Dead-hedge Border and 

have a chat! 

Cathy Perry, Wildlife Group 

http://www.moorpool.com
http://www.circlecinema.co.uk
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Club & Society News 

Moorpool Tennis Club 

SPRING HAS SPRUNG AT 

MOORPOOL TENNIS CLUB!  

The tennis season is well underway. 

British men and women have had 

success in both singles and doubles 

around the world. The French Open is now underway and 

the red European clay draws huge crowds. At 

MOORPOOL TENNIS CLUB, we've had resurfacing 

work done to both our red shale courts, and new net posts 

have been fitted. Social Tennis on Tuesdays, Fridays and 

Sundays is well-attended, and weôre delighted to welcome 

new members. 

We have two fantastic new coaches ï Tom Barton and 

Sophie Richardson.  Sadly, Will Hale our Head Coach of 

the past 3 years has moved to Australia. Will brought 

great energy and drive to our 110 year-old Club and he 

will be sorely missed. We wish him and his fianc®e all the 

best Down Under. Tom and Sophie ran fun tennis 

sessions on our recent ñGive Tennis A Go" Open Day. 

Look out for coaching classes, open sessions, or get in 

touch to find out more about us. 

We welcome all ages and all abilities. Our aim is to help 

this great sport of tennis grow and thrive within the Moor 

Pool Community. So, go on! Give Tennis A Go!ò 

Moor Pool Reading Group 

If you enjoy reading fiction and 

discussing books with others, then we 

welcome new members to our Reading 

Group, held bimonthly in the Lower 

Hall.   Contact details are below. 

At the April Meeting we discussed Where 

the Crawdads Sing by Delia Owens.  The story follows 

two timelines, firstly describing the life and adventures of 

a young girl named Kya as she grows up isolated in the 

marsh of North Carolina from 1952 to 1969.  The second 

follows an investigation into the apparent murder of Chase 

Andrews, a local celebrity of Barkley Cove, a fictional 

coastal town of North Carolina.   

The book was enjoyed by the majority of members 

although others did not feel it was that well written and 

that Delia Owens should stick to writing non-fiction 

memoirs of her time studying animals in Africa.    

Our next meeting is Thursday 30th June in the Moor Pool 

Lower Hall, The Circle.  We meet from 7.30pm to 8.30pm 

and will be discussing Such a Fun Age by Kiley 

Reid.  You are welcome to join us.  For further 

information please contact Gillian Morgan ï 

gillianmorgan@blueyonder.co.uk 

Moor Pool Residentsõ 

Association Subscriptions 

If you usually pay your annual subscription by cash at 

coffee mornings or similar events, could we encourage 

you to switch to payment by standing order? Or if this is 

not possible drop the cash through Maureenôs letter box. 

The modest sum of Ã5 per household helps to pay for 

the printing of The Duck and also helps to fund the 

Easter and Christmas activities. 

If you have not done so already, please consider joining. 

Thereôs a form on the back page with details. 

http://www.moorpool.com
mailto:gillianmorgan@blueyonder.co.uk

